
 

 

 

 

 

January 10, 2014 
VIA EMAIL ONLY 

Clean Environment Commission 
305-155 Carlton Street  
Winnipeg, MB, R3C 3H8 
 
ATTENTION:  Cathy Johnson, Secretary to Panel 
 
Dear Ms. Johnson: 
 
RE: KEEYASK HEARING 
 
We are counsel for the Manitoba Métis Federation (“MMF”).  We would ask that you 
place this letter before the Clean Environment Commission (“CEC”) Panel for the 
Keeyask review (the “Project”). 
 
As a follow up to the question from the CEC Chair yesterday, below is additional 
information on the report referenced in the MMF’s closing argument that identifies 
Métis living at Gillam, Ilford, Split Lake, Bird, Thicket Portage, Pikwitonei, 
Waboden, etc. circa 1950:  
 

• A Study of the Population of Indian Ancestry Living in Manitoba undertaken 
by the Social and Economic Research Office under the direction of Jean H. 
Legassé pursuant to Order-in-Council 1593/56 dated November 7, 1956.  Final 
three volume report submitted to the Manitoba Minister for Agriculture and 
Immigration on February 23rd, 1959. 

 
The specific cite reference within the report is in Volume I, page 76. 
 
If you require anything further please contact me at 416-916-2989, ext 1255 or via 
email at jmadden@pstlaw.ca.  
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
 
 
 
Jason Madden 
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